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A.M. Exchange Club of 
Mankato chartered in 
1979.

Mother’s Day.

Exchange Club of the 
Cedar Valley chartered 
in 2020.

Lakes & Prairies District 
Exchange Zoom Busi-
ness Convention.

Memorial Day.

Share your club’s news! 
Email Randy at 

rsobrack@yahoo.com

Lakes & Prairies District 
Exchange wishes to 
congratulate the following 
clubs for having a charter 
anniversary during 
April: 
• Waterloo Sunrise; April 24, 
1970
• Waterloo; April 28, 1948

Lakes & Prairies intro-
duces new website
The Lakes & Prairies District 
Board has approved the creation 
of a new website. It is presently 
under construction, but is acces-
sible at lakesandprairiesdistrict.
com. If your club has photos or 
updated information for the web-
site, please email it to Website Ad-
ministrator Karen Hale at karen@
whileyourebusy.com.

Finney representing National, May 15, at Lakes 
& Prairies District Zoom Business Convention

Immediate Past 
National Presi-

dent Russ Finney 
(pictured right) 
will be repre-
senting The Na-
tional Exchange 
Club during the 
Lakes  & Prairies
District Zoom Business Convention, 
May 15, starting at 9 a.m.

Finney is a member of the Exchange 
Clubs of West Chester and Northwest 
Cincinnati, Ohio. A member since 
1995, Russ was the charter club pres-
ident of the Exchange Club of West 
Chester. He has served many roles at 
the club level and received the Dis-
tinguished Club President Award in 
2004. 

Active in the Ohio-West Virginia 

District Exchange clubs, Russ served 
as district president in 2001-02. He 
has also served as district secretary 
and director, and has chaired numer-
ous committees. 

At the national level, Russ served 
four years as Region 8 vice president. 
He is currently a Volunteer Field Rep-
resentative (VFR), a role for which 
he was awarded VFR of the Year in 
2004. He has chaired several national 
committees, and presently serves on 
the Investment Committee and the 
Strategic Planning Committee. He 
is a club builder and has led train-
ing sessions for numerous Exchange 
leadership conferences. Russ is also a 
National Exchange Club Foundation 
Berkey Fellow. 

Active in his community, Russ vol-
(Finney continued on Page 2)

Join the Lakes & Prairies District Exchange Zoom 
Business Convention & Club Officer Training

Or, email Lakes & Prairies District President-Elect Michael Knapp, 
lairdknapp@gmail.com, or your division director for the link above. 

The convention agenda and related reports begin on Page 3 
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Learning your “Why” and other thoughts from Memphis
By Dennis Kehoe, 
Lakes & Prairies 
2020-21 District 
President

In late March, 
District Presi-

dent-Elect Mike 
Knapp and I at-
tended a Na-
tional Exchange Leadership Con-
ference in Memphis, Tennessee. 
The conference was held at the his-
toric Peabody Hotel, the site of the 
2021National Exchange Convention.  

The Peabody Hotel is home to the 
famous ducks and is one of the grand 
hotels in the south, and a fabulous 
place to hold the convention. 

Many excellent seminars were held, 
but the one that really had me think-
ing was about “learning your why.” 

When we have prospective mem-
bers come to our meetings, we need 
to share our testimonial. Why did we 
join Exchange and what motivates 
us to keep coming back? For my-
self, I joined Exchange 12 years ago 
because I reached a point in my life 
where I finally realized it was time to 
give back to my community. When 
life has been good to you, it is only 
right to try to make things better for 
those around you. 

What keeps me coming back is my 

Cedar Falls club major program of 
service, Toys for Tots. Imagine being 
a child and not receiving anything 
for Christmas. Every year our club 
makes Christmas happier for over 
2,000 children. Also, after joining Ex-
change I learned how widespread the 
problem of child abuse is. Our club 
and every Exchange club helps with 
the prevention of child abuse, and that 
is extremely important to me. 

My “Why” for becoming a part of 
the Lakes & Prairies District team 
was my desire to learn about the other 
clubs in the district and what they are 
doing successfully, and using that in-
formation to make my own club and 
the district clubs more effective. Each 
of us needs to learn our “Why,” and 
to spread the word to any person we 
feel would be a good fit for Exchange. 

Other ideas that struck me were 
about our clubs and how they ap-
pear to outsiders. “Perception is re-
ality” struck home with me. Is your 
club seen as welcoming? Prospective 
members and guests need to feel wel-
comed. We need to make them feel at 
ease and we must be approachable. 
With guests present, wearing our 
name badges is a great idea.

We need to look from the outside 
in at what we do. Are the programs 
we do relevant? Are our fundraisers 
exciting and interesting to the com-

munity? Do members see value in be-
longing to the club, and are our dues 
priced effectively?

When we look for new members 
are we contacting community lead-
ers, start-up entrepreneurs, and young 
professionals, college faculty, real-
tors, insurance agents, and other local 
business people? Many of them want 
to be a part of the community. These 
people share a common interest with 
us, making “our communities better 
places to live.” 

When we do get a new member, try 
to build a relationship with them both 
inside and outside of the club. 

Lastly, do we make our meetings 
fun? Do I enjoy the meetings and the 
people in the club? Do I leave with 
a smile on my face, and do I think 
about the meeting during the day? Let 
us ask ourselves these questions and 
strive to make improvements where 
we can. 

In the next few months we have a lot 
going on in Exchange, our May vir-

tual district convention, the National 
Convention in September, and our 
in-person district celebration in Oma-
ha in late September and early Octo-
ber. I urge you to consider attending 
all of these. Not only will you learn 
new ideas, but you will have a great 
time. I hope to see you often.

(Finney continued from Page 1)

unteers as a Squadron Commander 
and mission pilot for the Civil Air Pa-
trol. He was very active in the Fair-
field, Ohio, Chamber of Commerce, 
and served as board chairman. 

Russ is the co-owner of Capital Ad-
visory Services, LLC, an investment 
advisory and financial planning firm. 
He is a Certified Financial Planner™ 
Professional. An avid aviator, Russ 
was an F-16, RF-4, and T-38 pilot 
for the U.S. Air Force. Russ attended 
college at the United States Air Force 
Academy, and holds a master’s de-
gree from the University of Southern 
California. 

Russ and his wife, Kathie, reside in 
Mason, Ohio, and have two chil-

dren and four granddaughters.  

Care Bear presentations
The Exchange Club of Steele County during April’s Prevention of Child Abuse 
Month filled Care Bear pull-string bags for youth going through displacement or 
hardship situations. The bags included a small teddy bear, toothbrush, toothpaste, 
hand sanitizer, crayons, coloring book, stickers, and a note pad. Presentations 
were made to the Steele County Sheriff’s Office, and Center for Family Unity in 
Owatonna for distribution. 
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(2021 district convention agenda continued on Page 4)
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(2020 district convention minutes continued on Page 6)
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(2020 district convention minutes continued from Page 5)

(2020 district convention minutes continued on Page 7)
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(2020 district convention minutes continued from Page 6)

(2020 district convention minutes continued on Page 8)
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(2020 district convention minutes continued from Page 7)

(2020 district convention minutes continued on Page 9)
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(2020 district convention minutes continued on Page 10)

(2020 district convention minutes continued from Page 8)



Lakes & Prairies Exchangite - April/May 2021                               Page 10
(2020 district convention minutes continued from Page 9)

Exchange Club
members remembered
The Exchange clubs of Owatonna and 
Steele County respectively mourn the 
loss of a long-time Exchange mem-
ber. Reverend Russ Rudolf (left) died 
Thursday, March 25, at the age of 87 in 
Mankato. Russ is survived by his wife, 
Jane of Owatonna; sons, Thomas of 
Middleton, Ohio; and Peter of Corcor-
an; 3 grandchildren, and a brother, Dr. 
Lou, of Billings, Montana. Larry Rueh-
ling died Sunday, April 18, in Owatonna, 
at the age of 98. Larry joined the Steele 
County club in 1986, and members al-
ways enjoyed his variety of suspend-
ers. Larry is survived by sons, Roger 
of Owatonna, and Robert of California; 
daughter, Ann of Owatonna; 3 grand-
children; and 3 great-grandchildren. 

Russ above expressed thanks for being rec-
ognized Feb. 28, 2019, by Club members 
and guests for his 50 years in Exchange.

Larry above in a 2017-18 Exchange 
Club of Steele County board photo.
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Exchange Club of Waverly perseveres through pandemic
by Cliff Brockman, Exchange Club of Waverly (published in Waverly Newspapers)

A combination of technology, gen-
erous sponsors, and hard work 

has helped the Waverly Exchange 
Club overcome the challenges of the 
coronavirus pandemic to exceed its 
fundraising goals, according to club 
president Adam Folkerts. 

The news comes at a time when 
many service organizations are strug-
gling to raise money to meet their 
budgets. 

The Waverly Exchange Club has al-
ready well surpassed its $18,000 goal 
with another $8,000-10,000 in fund-
raising expected yet this fiscal year. 

“We’ve had great creativity within 
our group to make this work,” Folk-
erts said. 

The money the club raises is giv-
en to youth activities, community 
non-profit organizations, and child 
abuse prevention programs. The club 
also awards high school scholarships 
and gives community awards such as 
Peace Officer and Firefighter of the 
Year awards. In addition, members 
are involved in numerous community 
service projects. 

Diversification of fundraising 
events has been one of the keys to 
the Exchange Club’s success during 
the pandemic, Steve Egli, a founding 
member of the club, said. 

“Many clubs have one type of fund-
raiser, selling food at events for ex-
ample,” Egli said. “But when the pan-
demic hit, many events were cancelled 

and so there were fewer opportunities 
for those types of fundraisers.”

The club’s biggest fundraising 
event, an annual golf outing, was 
scheduled in May, but was postponed 
because of the state shutdown. The 
outing was moved to September and 
all state protocols were followed to 
make it safe for participants, Gregg 
Piehl, golf committee chairman said. 
The plan was successful as 100 peo-
ple participated, more than 30 the 
usual number. 

“People wanted to golf and get out 
and do some normal things. That 
was reflected in our golfing numbers. 
I think that helped us the most. Our 
sponsors were eager to help us and 
we had a really good event for golfers 
and our club,” Piehl said. 

Another September event “The Best 
Dam Run” went on as scheduled, but 
with a major modification. The event 
was virtual this year with partici-
pants running on their own and then 
reporting the times to a club commit-
tee. The event is actually three runs: 
a 5K, 10K, and a half-marathon. All 
the runs normally start near the dam 
at Waverly City Hall. 

The runs raised $4,100, more than 
doubling the goal, according to trea-
surer James Perry. And, that was with 
67 runners, about half of last year’s 
number. The goal was surpassed be-
cause the virtual run had fewer costs, 
co-chair Heidi Solheim said. An add-

ed benefit of having the event virtual-
ly, Solheim said, was that it allowed 
runners from other communities be-
sides Waverly to participate. They in-
cluded several who lived out of state 
from as far away as Florida and Or-
egon. 

The club has two other annual fund-
raisers, a cash giveaway that netted 
$5,000 using Pay Pal for the first 
time, and a 3rd-5th grade basketball 
tournament in December. The tour-
nament was the only event cancelled 
because of the pandemic. 

Community sponsors stood by their 
commitments despite the pandemic, 
Folkerts said, and that also helped 
the club more than achieve its goals. 
Those sponsors included Wartburg 
College, Thrivent, and the Waverly 
Health Center. Smaller sponsors also 
maintained their pledges, Folkerts 
said, including one business that dou-
bled its normal donation. 

The Waverly Exchange Club was 
founded in 1984 and has more 

than 50 members. It meets Thursdays 
at 7 a.m., virtually, and in-person 
(following state recommended safe-
ty protocols) at Wartburg College. 
Meetings include breakfast and a pro-
gram. Folkerts said the club is always 
looking for new members and any-
one interested should contact him at: 
afolkerts@financialguide.com.
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Virtual A.C.E. awards presented
Boys Town High School Seniors Gavin Smith and 
Hannah Stromer were recently named the Exchange 
Club of Omaha’s 2021 Accepting the Challenge of 
Excellence (A.C.E.) award winners. The students 
were virtually presented their awards at a luncheon 
at the Happy Hollow Club, Tuesday, March 9. In ad-
dition to the award plaque, the students received a 
certificate and monetary award. The virtual presen-
tation was conducted by Herb Hames (left), director 
of development at Father Flanagan’s Boy’s Home, 
and Exchange Club Member Tom Helligso. The 
Club congratulates both recipients on overcoming 
incredible obstacles to achieve success.

A.C.E. students recognized in Waterloo
The Exchange Club of Waterloo recognized their 
A.C.E. applicants during a virtual meeting, Mon-
day, April 5. The award has two main purposes: to 
encourage students to overcome challenges; and 
to recognize students who could be overlooked 
for their hard work and perseverance. The Club 
selected Asia Marie Gallegos (center) as their top 
recipient, and she receives $750. The other appli-
cants included Monica Guerrero (left) and Carlos 
Negrete-Marceleno. They each receive $100 from 
the Club. 

YES VIRGINIA!!!
There will be a 2021 Lakes & Prairies District Convention

LIVE...in Omaha, Nebraska
SAVE THE DATES of Sept. 30 - Oct. 3, 2021

Plan on a great weekend of fun, food, and fellowship, and a very good time 
with your fellow Exchange Club members. 

We are all ready to party hardy, so get the District Convention on your calendars now!
More information and registration forms will be coming soon!

Any preliminary questions can be directed to Tom Helligso, Exchange 
Club of Omaha, at 402-740-5300.

SEE YOU THERE!


